
 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Tuesday 5 November 2019 Term 4 Week 4 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Week 4   2020 Kindy Orientation continues 

Wednesday 6 November Stage 3 Learn to Surf continues 

Friday 8 November Casuarina Cup 

Wed 13 November  Hockey Gala Day 

19-24 November  School Spectacular—Sydney 

Wed 27 November  KIMP Dreamworld 

Tuesday 3 December Year 6 Orientation - Kingscliff HS, 

Monday 9 December Kindy, Year 1&2 Awards 

Wed 11 December  9.30—Stage 2 Awards 

    12.00—Stage 3 Awards 

Thursday 12 December Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

Friday 13 December Colour Run 

Wed 18 December  LAST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR  

    STUDENTS 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

 
PBL Winners Week 4 

 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 

Kiss and Drop Zone 

Thank you to those parents who are using our drop off 
and pick up area effectively. We appreciate your  
patience as you approach the curb and most children are 
ready to go. In the event that your child is late, I remind 
everyone that this area is a No Parking Zone. You cannot 
leave your car. Police were out last Monday, checking for 
parking and pedestrian activity, as well as back up into 
town. 
It is also critical that ALL pedestrian use the crossing or 
walk up past the buses before crossing the road.  
Crossing between cars and buses is unsafe. We had a 
very near miss last week, when a child ran out to catch up 
with a parent. Any parent who crosses between vehicles 
is putting children at risk and modelling unsafe practices. 
I urge everyone to keep Kingscliff students safe.  
Kingsley says, “Let’s be safe when we cross the road. 
Class lists 

As happens every year, in the last few weeks of this 
term, we will be drafting class lists for 2020. This year, 
we will be using computer software to draft initial lists. 
We input the data, e.g. put student x, student y in  

different classes, and the software makes it happen. 
Teachers will put in data about peer groups, learning 
needs, and other special considerations that we are 
aware of.  

 

 

If there are new circumstances pertaining to your child 
that could impact on their class next year, please put it in 
writing and leave at the office for consideration. 

Please trust us. All teachers will review and discuss  
classes and do our best to cater to the needs of each 
child. Thank you for your support during this time. 
 

Bikes & Scooters 

 

There has been a sudden increase of the number of  
bicycles and scooters coming to school. This is great! To-
day, we have reminded students of a couple of important 
points: 
 1.  Those riding bikes and scooters must have 
         helmets on. 
 
 2. Respect the property of others. The bike  
  area is a not a place to play or hang out  
  chatting with friends. It is out of bounds  
  during the school day. 
 
 
Diana Foley 
Principal 
 

Paint Room 
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Kindy Orientation 2020 
Kindy Orientation for 2020 continues this week.  If you  
haven't already enrolled please contact the office. 
 
Contact Details 
If you have recently changed your address, phone number or 
family situation could you please update your information at 
the office.  This is a department requirement but also enables 
us to contact you in an emergency. 
 
Tweed Valley Hospital Roadworks 
Due to the construction of the new Hospital, there will be 
changes to road conditions and possible delays.  Please see  
information flyer on School Stream and the School Website. 

 
 
 
 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Monday 8:30-9:30 & Wednesday 8:30-9:30 

ONLY 
 

Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 

 

 

 

 

Current total raised to date is $14,174.58 
The Colour Run fundraiser will finish this Friday 8 November at 
midnight. Once this closes online, you can go onto your profile 
and choose your prize. If you have collected cash, please return 
to the school office during Week 5. You must choose your prize 
by Thursday 14th November. 

Colour Run EVENT: Friday 13th December 2019  

 

SURFSIDE BUS LINES 

Bus Incidents 

131500 or www.transport.nsw.gov.au 

(go to: Contact Us, Complaints, Buses) 

Schools Spectacular Tickets 
Schools Spectacular 2019 tickets are ON SALE!  

To book tickets go to: 
 

https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?
sh=SCHLSPEC19 

 

The Canteen is urgently 

seeking volunteers for 

Friday’s until the end of 

term.  If you can spare 

a couple of hours on a 

Friday please contact 

the Canteen or office.. 

https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
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CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

 

We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 
helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 

on 0266 741 467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 7 November 

Kylie 

Thursday 14 November 

Kylie 

Friday 8 November 

Deb,  Trish & Kristy 

Friday 15 November 

Kristy,  Trish 

KIMP NEWS 
 
KIMP News 
 
A big Kingy thank you and well done to our Senior Band and Big 
Band who performed for new Kindergarten parents at last weeks 
Kindergarten Orientation Sessions on Tuesday and Friday. It was 
wonderful to have the opportunity to showcase our amazing 
band program and then speak to the parents about the excellent 
Creative Arts programs we offer at KPS. 
  
KIMP 2020 - This week is another exciting part of the year when 
we do the Instrument Demonstrations for our current Year 2  
students who are now ready to apply to join KIMP next year! All 
Year 2 students will bring home a blue KIMP form on Wednesday. 
If you would like your child to tryout for next year please return 
the form by next Monday 11th Nov. If you have any questions 
please email me. 
  
Dreamworld Week 7, 27th November - A reminder that  
Dreamworld notes have gone home for Senior Band. I have said 
to the band that being allowed to go to Dreamworld is  
conditional on behaviour and practice. Senior Band students 
need to be practicing at least 4 times each week (and lessons and 
rehearsals don't count as part of those 4 times!). Please support 
your Senior Band musician to practice at home as if I don't think 
they are then they will miss out on Dreamworld. It is a very big 
reward for a year of hard work! 
  
Thank you for all the support at home...and with early morning 
band rehearsals! We are getting some good work done so it is 
worth it!!!! 
  
Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 
 
 
 
 
If you are considering solar, or know of someone who is, please visit the 
link below to learn more abut the Big Solar Fundraiser.  At the link, you 
can complete a referral form and then receive a no obligation phone call 
from My Solar Direct about going solar.  The offer runs until Friday 
8 November. 

https://www.kidsteachingkids.com.au/fundraisers/  
 

 
Bunnings BBQ P&C Fundraiser -  
Sunday 10 November 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please consider volunteering at the Kingscliff Public School Bunnings BBQ 
this coming Sunday. We still have spots needing to be filled so if you can 
spare a couple of hours, please sign up using the following link.  
https://signup.com/go/VrKbvAT 
 
Your support is much appreciated. Thank you, 

Kingscliff Public School P&C

 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.kidsteachingkids.com.au/fundraisers/
https://signup.com/go/VrKbvAT
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Stage 3 Learn to Surf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


